
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

69 213533   : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga Wagga 

 : www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    : northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

TE
R

M
 1

, W
EE

K
 6

   
2

0
2

1
 

Designing Towers 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

Welcome to Week 6! 

We were very fortunate today to spend some time with our Director of Educational Leadership, Jenene 

McGrath. The executive team and myself worked with Mrs McGrath to fine tune our Strategic Improvement 

Plan (SIP), previously referred to as the School Plan, which will guide us through the next 4 years. The staff 

have also had input into the plan and I look forward to sharing it with the school community at the next P&C 

meeting. The final draft is due at the end of the term. 

Our new branding continues to 

take shape as we gradually make 

the change. The new merit cards 

were rolled out last week, much to 

the delight of the students. Please 

don’t forget that the old merits still 

count in our awards system. I’m 

sure you will agree how great the 

new merits look! 

I would like to thank all our 

families for dropping the students 

off in a safe manner. The council 

rangers have been at school 

during the morning drop off and I 

am really proud that not one ticket 

has been issued for incorrect 

parking or standing/stopping in 

the bus zone at the front of the 

school. I am, however, seeking 

clarification for the ‘B Pole’ that 

has been erected on the western 

side of William Street. This pole is 

just an advisory sign erected by 

NSW Transport. My advice is to 

avoid parking in front of it, even 

though there are no street signs 

indicating where the bus zone is, 

until further notice. It is a $350 

fine….yikes! 

Thank you to Paul Galloway for his time training our students who have made it to the next stage after our 

swimming carnival, the District Swimming Carnival. I have no doubt they will swim well and make NWPS 

proud of your achievements. 

P&C AGM will take place on Wednesday 10th March at 6pm in the school library, followed by the 

March ordinary meeting. We would love to see new and familiar faces, everyone is welcome to 

attend. 

Have a fabulous week! 

 

Trudy Standley 
Principal 
 

 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE 

 



 

 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 6 1/3/21 2/3/21 
 

3/3/21 

Tennis coaching 
 

 

4/3/21 

WWHS 
Taster Day 
 

5/3/21 

Practice for 
Athletics 
Carnival 

Week 7 8/3/21 

Badge 
Ceremony – 
Invitation 
Only 

9/3/21 10/3/21 
 

P&C AGM at NWPS 
Library 6pm 
 
Tennis coaching 
 

 

11/3/21 12/3/21 

Practice for 
Athletics 
Carnival 

Week 8 15/3/21 

Harmony 
Day 

16/3/21 17/3/21 

Tennis coaching 

 

18/3/21 

Athletics 
Carnival 

19/3/21 

Bullying : 
No Way 

Week 9 22/3/21 23/3/21 24/3/21 25/3/21 26/3/21 

 

 

 

2021 Family Details Information – A.S.A.P 

Student Medical and Health Information – A.S.A.P 

Athletics Carnival P&C Sausage Sizzle Note – Due 12 March 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

NOTES TO BE RETURNED 



 

 

 From the Counsellor’s Desk          

Separation anxiety is a child’s common and normal fear of being away from their 

parent or carer and usually affects children prior to school age. Generally starting at 

around 8 months, it reaches its peak in babies aged 14-18 months before gradually 

easing away in early childhood. As children reach preschool and school age, they’re 

less likely to have separation anxiety. Of course, there will always be times when your 

children only want to be with you, but if your school-age child seems to be regularly 

upset about being separated from you, it’s possible they have some separation anxiety.  

If your child is suffering from separation anxiety, there are things you can do to help them. 

• Tell your child when you’re leaving and when you’ll be back. This is helpful even with babies. 

Sneaking out without saying goodbye can make things worse. Your child might feel confused, or 

upset, when they realise you’re not around and might be harder to settle the next time you leave. 

• Settle your child in an enjoyable activity before you leave. 

• Keep to a settled and structured morning routine. 

• Say goodbye to your child briefly without dragging it out.  

• Arrange for someone to collect your child from you at school drop off, or arrange for someone else to 

pick them up at home and bring them to school. 

• Keep a relaxed and happy look on your face when you’re leaving. If you seem worried or sad, your 

child might think the place isn’t safe and can get upset too. 

Of course if these ideas don’t help or you still have concerns for your child you can seek assistance from 

your general practitioner, pediatrician, child health nurse, a child psychologist or the school counsellor.  

Kirsty Cochrane 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE COUNSELLORS DESK 

MEETING OUR STAFF 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invoices were sent home with students last Friday, please advise the office if you have not received yours. 

The general Voluntary School Contribution is a voluntary contribution to the school and is set at $35 per child for 

the whole year. Some people refer to this as “school fees”. 

 Each year we request payment for Subject Contributions. This is a specific request for books used in individual 

classes and a photocopy levy. The contribution is $50 for each child.  

We would greatly appreciate it if this could be forwarded to the school office during Term 1, if possible, to assist with 

planning of the school budget. Thank you in advance for positive response to this request. 

 

We are excited to announce that the office now accepts EFTPOS payments along with cash and cheques for 

school fees, excursions and uniforms. 

Parents still have the option to go to the schools website and make online payments. 

https://northwagga-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

P & C MEETING 

SCHOOL FEES 

https://northwagga-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

 

 

ALLENS COACHES BUS ROUTE 

CHANGES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUT AND ABOUT AT NWPS 

Orange class had a wonderful time 

designing towers. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUT AND ABOUT AT NWPS (con’t) 

Introducing our newest Eco Warriors 

Back row: Liam Vandedonk, Crystal 

Hanlon, Ellie Rake, Landon Hann, 

Hayden Burcher 

Front row; Colby Gilchrist,  

Flynn Duncan, Gemma Tyndall 

We enjoy playing card games in 

2/3 Purple. We were playing – how 

many to 10 and 20. 

Year 3 love learning how to play 

tennis 

From Dustin, Caitlin, Priya and 

Tyler 



SCHOOL AND HOUSE CAPTAINS 2021 

SCHOOL AND HOUSE CAPTAINS 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a fantastic day at the PSSA Swimming Carnival, held at the Oasis Aquatic Centre.  There was tight competition 

throughout the day in all events.  The NWPS students once again displayed their talent 

in the water and some even broke personal best times. 

A special mention to Paul Galloway for a superb job of managing the NWPS swimmers 

and a big thank you to the students from WWHS recording the swimming times. 

Each and every student should be proud of making it to the PSSA Swimming 

Carnival.  We are pleased to announce that the following students have made it to the 

Riverina Swimming Carnival to represent WWPSSA next Wednesday 10th March at the 

Leeton Regional Aquatic Centre. The students that made it through to the next level are 

Isla Galloway, Reegan Edwards, Jett Grentell and Jackson Fisher. 

Good luck! 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Roster 
 

Wednesday 3 March – Kate Plum 

Friday 5 March – Jane Chobdzynski, Tabitha Fenton 

Wednesday 10 March – Angela Henderson 

Friday 12 March – Sarah O’Brien, help needed 

Wednesday 17 March – Ema Lowing 

Friday 19 March – Jenny Chobdzynski, Sarah O’Brien 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Reminder – Please do not include recess items on lunch bags 

when ordering from the canteen 

PSSA SWIMMING CARNIVAL 



  



SCHOOL AND HOUSE CAPTAINS 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 


